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Chief of Staff 
(512) 427-6134 
Fax (512) 427-6127 

LIZ BOLIN 
Deputy Chief of Staff 
(512) 427-6227 
Fax (512) 427-6127 

KEN MARTIN 
Assistant Commissioner for 
Financial Services/Chief Financial 
Officer 
(512) 427-6173 
Fax (512) 427-6169 

ZHENZHEN SUN 
Assistant Commissioner for 
Information Solutions & 
Services/Chief Information Officer 
(512)  427-6259 
Fax (512) 427-6447 

CHARLES CONTERO-PULS, Ed.D. 
Assistant Commissioner for Student 
Financial Aid Programs 
(512) 427-6365 
Fax (512) 427-6423 

MARJORIE BARRETT 
Assistant Commissioner for 
Communications 
(512) 427-6115 
Fax (512) 427-6127 

TO: Directors of Financial Aid 
Public or Private/Independent Institutions of Higher Education 

FROM: DeChà Reid 
Senior Director, Financial Aid Services 

DATE: Nov. 18, 2021 

RE: REMINDER: Governor’s Emergency Education Relief (GEER) - Return of Funds 
and Interest 

The Texas Higher Education Coordinating Board (THECB) is responsible for distributing 
Governor’s Emergency Education Relief (GEER) funding to support institutions across the state 
of Texas. Any interest earned on GEER funds must be remitted by the institution back to the 
THECB after all funds have been expended, per the Cash Management Improvement Act 
(CMIA) under CDFA 84.425C. 

As a reminder, institutions are required to use the GEER Return of Funds Form (RFF) when 
sending back both funds and interest. All sections on the RFF and the "Detailed Refund 
Explanation" need to be completed. While grant and interest refunds are reported together on 
the RFF, they have to be returned separately to the THECB. 

The GEER RFF has been modified and can be found on the Student Financial Aid Programs 
(SFAP) webpage under GEER. Institutions should discard prior versions to avoid 
confusion. The following changes have been made to the GEER RFF: 

• Added GEER – Reskilling Support Fund Grant (PCA #32506). 
• Added GEER – Open Educational Resources (PCA #32507). 
• Removed Recurring Transaction Index (RTI) information (for public universities) 

which is now included on the revised Electronic Funds Transfer (EFT) Instructions. 

For questions, please call Financial Aid Services at 844-792-2640 or CONTACT US (select 
“Financial Aid Question” as the Contact Reason). 

AN EQUAL OPPORTUNITY EMPLOYER 

https://reportcenter.highered.texas.gov/agency-publication/blank-forms-templates/geer-return-of-funds-form-fy-2021/
https://www.highered.texas.gov/institutional-resources-programs/student-financial-aid-programs/geer-faq/
https://reportcenter.highered.texas.gov/agency-publication/miscellaneous/sfap-electronic-funds-transfer-information/
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__www.txhigheredaccountability.org_CfratInquiry_Home_Create&d=DwMFaQ&c=RMnmm6VPZn6InKz70COhA6ljkuRx8qD28wOQIYh-aEY&r=noENJ96dbtPTHY4OeixLsyJYXwR1EJdZj6Ed8CDccbE&m=ERacQ6tixvctIJrN7KKpgYzSSfZfxiDoeSmd3SsP4lWHLUd9h3Aelm-SF4ngMFLZ&s=lWkSRUgObmYlw8s0dKrvuakCBlJzy9ASsjHfjxlMIYM&e=



